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Dear Parishioner
F

irst of all, a big thank you to all those who supported our recent sponsored walk, which raised a staggering £961.   This generous level of giving has been present throughout the year and we have been able, this last month, to give £4,093 to various projects.   The money was given to Fr Nazario and Fr Boniface, who has been at Sevenoaks, to take back to Malawi; this way we will reduce their bank charges and ensure safe delivery.
Here are the details of our giving:
To Fr Boniface (for Blantyre diocese)  
· He brought sad news about Pius X11 junior seminary which relied upon a pump to extract water from an underground well.   This has broken down and a new one is needed.   They are reliant on buying bottled water from the local town, which is very expensive for them.   We have teamed up with Sevenoaks parish, each to give £1,000 to purchase a submersible pump, hopefully to be driven by solar power or a windmill.  Such an operation would reduce their running costs considerably.   Any remaining cash would go to buying desks, chairs and books, for which they appear to be in desperate need.
· We have finally been able to help with the new pre-school play group in Chiringa parish which has been reported to you previously.   We have sent £1,000 to purchase a few items of playground equipment and to purchase books, pencils, chalkboards, cups, spoons and the many other items needed to start up such a group.   This also includes wages for three teachers who will assist the two nuns who are to oversee the scheme.   We will send a similar amount every year in future, from which they will be able to continue and maybe expand these facilities.   
· We have also sent £350 to one of the two church choirs to purchase a keyboard.   We sent money to the other choir last year and they have sent photographs of their new purchase and the way they have set it up with extra speakers etc. 

To Fr Nazario (for Nsanje parish and primary school)

· We have purchased a laptop computer for the parish so that we can have improved contact with the priest and the school, the two being only about fifty yards apart.   It is our intention to help these children further, in future years.   We also have sponsored children there and will have a better chance of keeping up to date with their progress.   The computer cost £643   with a printer yet to be purchased.   
· He will be taking back £1,100 to purchase a printer and for the school to purchase a TV and video and a netball kit for the girls’ team.   We have already given for the boys’ football team, so it seemed fair to help both.   Sport education is taken very seriously in Malawi.

A

t a recent meeting with Fr Nazario he told us a little more about Nsanje school.    If you think about our own children learning in these conditions, it is not difficult to imagine how dedicated they and their teachers have to be to make progress:
The building itself is in very poor condition and some classrooms do not have doors to the outside.   This means that any equipment or furniture they might have, must be stored in a secure area to prevent thieves from taking anything useful.   It is therefore impossible to buy them items which could be stolen overnight.   We must therefore start with basic security such as doors and windows before we can even think of such things as classroom furniture and equipment.
The only electricity available is in the local church hall and priest’s house, where the TV and video will be stored.   The children would be free to use the hall if they were viewing for entertainment or learning aids.
Our Child Sponsorship project is a great success and is about to enter its third year.   We currently have 32 sponsors helping 38 children through secondary school and beyond and we hope there will be a further five children joining next year.  Some of the current children are in junior seminaries, others in secondary school and a few have already progressed to vocational training for such careers as nursing and accounts.

We held a sponsors’ get-together recently, which was attended by Frs Nazario and Boniface who  know most of the children personally.   Each of the sponsors present had time alone with one of the priests and learned about their own child.
There have been some interesting developments following this meeting, but first a little background on the project.   Each sponsor pays £80 per year for their child to cover school fees, books, clothing and food & lodging if they are at a boarding school.   This does not cover the whole cost, but a large part of it.   It is very important that their families and communities make their contribution, if only with clothing and incidentals. 
Fr Boniface explained that he is often approached by the less well off children, maybe orphans, for help to buy shoes and other items.   He helps where he can from the money he has saved from his visits to Britain and gifts from well wishers.   All our priests share what little they have in this and other ways.  Each has experienced the help of benefactors during their training and since ordination.
As our children enter or prepare for vocational courses and university, it will cost them more than secondary school.   Whilst the sponsor money will still be a major help, they will have other needs, especially when exams have to be taken, which might be helped with occasional gifts from our twinning to keep a fund for the three priests involved, to help with cash grants.    It is therefore possible to help these children further, where the priests consider this appropriate.
It can be seen that great stress is being placed on helping these and the other children to a better future.   They are doing all the work; we are simply enabling them to that end and in a small way we are helping them and their families to pull themselves out of their terrible poverty trap.

You can help by making a gift to the twinning fund and if it is ‘gift aided’ this will add about 26 per cent to the total.   If you wish to make a gift, please mark the envelope for the twinning fund, so that Fr Michael is aware of this.
Zikomo kwambiri ! (Thank you very much!)
Peter Wells

Co-ordinator, Malawi-Twin
THE PARISH OF CORPUS CHRISTI TONBRIDGE


TWINNED WITH LINK PARISHES IN MALAWI








